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Philippians нΥмн—му 
 

 

In the summer of 2015, a group from our church was sobered by what we saw 

in Mathare, one of the slums in Nairobi, Kenya. We visited a school with dirt 

floors, rusting metal walls, and wooden benches. But against the backdrop of 

extremely humble surroundings, one person stood out.  

Her name was Brilliant, and the name couldnΩt have fit her better. She was an 

elementary school teacher who possessed joy and determination that matched 

her mission. Colorfully dressed, her appearance and the joy with which she    

instructed and encouraged the children were stunning.  

The bright light Brilliant brought to her surroundings resembles the way      

Christians in Philippi were to be positioned in their world when Paul wrote to 

them in the first century. Against the background of a spiritually needy world, 

believers in the Lord Jesus were to shine άlike stars in the skyέ (Philippians 2:15). 

Our assignment hasnΩt changed. Bright lights are needed everywhere! How    

encouraging it is to know that through the One άwho works in you to will and to 

act in order to fulfill his good purposeέ (v. 13) believers in Jesus can sparkle in 

ways that fit JesusΩs description of those who follow Him. To us He still says, 

άYou are the light of the world. . . . Let your light shine before others, that they 

may see your good deeds and glorify your Father in heavenέ (Matthew рΥмп–

16). 

By Arthur Jackson 

.ǊƛƎƘǘ [ƛƎƘǘǎ   Bible in a Year: WǳŘƎŜǎ тς уΤ [ǳƪŜ рΥмτмс 

¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ 

aŀǧƘŜǿ рΥмп 
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P A G E  2  

Take a look 

at the 

Important 

dates to 

remember 

for this 

week 

 

Week 9 Term 1 2019 Reminders 
1st April to 5th April 

 
4th April ï óHelp our school growô day - grass planting for 
the oval, volunteers needed. 

 
5th April ï Interschool Swimming, if your child was selected 
a note and permission slip went home yesterday.   

 
5th April ï Last sausage sizzle for the term 
 
Week 10 - Strathalbyn Christian College visit 
 
9th April ï End of term school assembly at 8.30 
 
12th April ï Last day of school and free dress day  fundraiser 
for our CCS sponsor children. 
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Insight 
 
The Philippian Christians are not to work for their salvation, for salvation is a 
gift from God (Ephesians нΥу–фύΦ Instead, having received salvation, Paul 
urged them to live out their Christian life—to άwork hard to show the results 
of [their] salvation, obeying God with deep reverence and fearέ (Philippians 
2:12 nlt). They are to follow ChristΩs example in servanthood and humility 
(vv. о–ммύΦ In todayΩs passage, Paul used two metaphors to describe how we 
are to live: First, we are to άshine . . . like starsέ (v. 15). Pointedly, Jesus said 
that as άthe light of the worldέ we are to let our άlight shine before others, 
that they may see [our] good deeds and glorify [our] Father in heav-
enέ (Matthew 5:16). Second, as runners in a race (Philippians 2:16), we are 
to άrun with perseveranceέ (Hebrews 12:1) and άin such a way as to get the 
prizeέ—to complete the race (1 Corinthians фΥнп–нтύΦ 
By: K. T. Sim 
 
 

¢ƻŘŀȅϥǎ wŜƅŜŎǝƻƴ                                             

How can you reveal the light of Christ to       

others?                                                                

What can you do to bring His joy to those who 

desperately need it? 
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PrincipalΩs Report 

{ǘǊŀǘƘŀƭōȅƴ ±ƛǎƛǘ 

Year 10 and 11 students from Strathalbyn will be arriving in Carnarvon this Saturday 6th April.  For 

those families new to CCS, Strathalbyn students have been visiting us now for more than 5 years.  

The students, under the close supervision of their teachers will be teaching our students, specialty 

subjects such as Art, Science, Music and Sport. 

Our Strathalbyn friends will be sleeping in Anchor Hall and besides helping out with lessons will be 

doing community work around Carnarvon and inside our school. 

Our children love hosting our visitors . 

[ƻƴƎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ [ŜŀǾŜ 

On a personal note, Judy and I will be taking second term off to enjoy our Long Service Leave.  We 

are planning on doing some travelling as well as spending time with our family which seems to 

have spread to the four corners of the country.  It will be great to catch up with them including 

our brand new grandson Caleb. 

We will be leaving the school in the capable hands of Vanessa Schaefer, who will act as Principal 

when we are away.  Vanessa will fulfil her morning duties in the Pre-primary class and then spend 

the rest of the day in the office.  Should you need to speak with her, please make an appointment 

through the office staff.  Of course, I would ask you to follow normal school procedures and speak 

to your class teacher in the first instance, should you have a concern.  Natasha Roche has stepped 

into the Deputy role and also head of Junior Primary. 

I praise God that he has answered our prayers and provided us with quality teachers whilst Judy 

and I are on leave.  Emily Miller, mother of 2 boys, and class teacher for more than 20 years will 

be teaching the Year5/6 class 4 days a week.  Sarah Sutcliffe will continue teaching the class on 

Wednesdays and spend Thursdays providing the other class teachers with DOTT relief.  

The remaining classes will run as normal and there should be minimal disruption. 

/ŀǊ tŀǊƪ {ŀŦŜǘȅ 

The safety of our children is a prime concern. I notice that our carpark is fairly busy but in general 

it flows fairly well.  Please observe the strictly 5km/hr speed limit.  Our children are irreplaceable 

and speeding in the carpark may save you 5 seconds at the most.  ItΩs just not worth it! 
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{ŎƘƻƻƭ hǾŀƭ 

Thank you to all of our wonderful volunteers who have help spread the shredded turf.  Now we   

can sit back and watch our new lawn leap out of the ground.  By this time next year we will be      

getting ready to host the Interschool Athletics Carnival. 

[ƻǎǘ tǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ 

We are collecting a sizable number of lunch boxes in the lost property box.  Please take some time 

to check it out. 

¸ŜŀǊ с /ŀƴōŜǊǊŀ /ŀƳǇ нлмфτ{h{ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ όоǊŘ ǘŜǊƳύ 

The 2019 year 6 parents have been busily fundraising for the annual CCS Canberra Camp—where 

our year 6 children get to experience the wonderful Australian Democratic Government and        

Parliament first hand.  The children also get to venture into the snow country, many for the first 

time, as well as visit many of AustraliaΩs Capital cityΩs highlights; Australian War Memorial, National 

Art Gallery, Reconciliation Park and not forgetting the world class Australian Institute of Sport 

amongst many other thing. 

This very dedicated bunch of Year 6 students has worked tirelessly and held many fundraisers over 

the past 12 months as IΩm sure you are all aware.  However due to the size of the group and the  

rise in travelling costs there is still a shortfall, meaning a number of families are unable to afford to 

send their child.  This would be a very unfortunate outcome after so much hard work and IΩm  sure 

everyone would agree. 

Whilst we do not have any answers to this problem, we thought that by Ψputting this information 

out there,Ω perhaps there may be someone (or нΧύ who would love to help sponsor a child to     

go—or even to organise further fundraisers to help out in some way. 

We really do not want any of the children to have to miss out due to monetary restraints—if at all 

possible.  

If you can help out in any way at all—could you please let Nadine in the office know ASAP. 

Our sincerest thanks for your consideration of this issue. 

Many thanks 

 

PrincipalΩs Report 
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Out and about at CCS  

CRICKET  
This week Carnarvon Christian 
School received a visit from two 
coaches from the West Australian 
Cricket Association in Geraldton. The 
students had lots of fun getting      
active and got to enjoy a range of 
modified cricket games.  

Last week our school received a visit 
from soccer coaches from Carnarvon 
Football West, who brought along a 
range of fun games for the students 
to get involved in.  

Help our School grow 
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Easter Church Service Times 

 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘ /ŀǊƴŀǊǾƻƴ 

Good Friday  9.30am at the Chapel 

Easter Sunday—sunrise service 

 6.30am Pelican Point Beach 

(town side) 

Contact:  0417967832 

St MaryΩs Church Easter Mass Times 

Reconciliation 30 min before mass 

Palm Sunday 9am Parish Mass 

        Holy Thursday    7pm  Mass of LordΩs Supper 

 Good Friday            10am  Stations of the Cross 

   3pm  The LordΩs Passion 

Easter Vigil        7pm Resurrection of the Lord 

Easter Sunday      9am  Resurrection of the Lord 
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Holiday Activities  


